
Goshen Historical Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

November 12, 2015 

1) Call to order 

a) The regular meeting of the Goshen Historical Commission was called to order at 
7:05PM on November 12, 2015 at the Goshen Historical Museum. 

2) Roll call 

a) The following persons were present: Bob Labrie, Margaret Waggoner, Floyd 
Merritt. 

3) Approval of minutes from last meeting 

a) The minutes of the October 10, 2015 meeting were approved as printed. 

4) Finance Report 
a) $241.06 expended as of 11/9/2015 

b) $3,358.94 is the unencumbered balance 

c) Treasurer’s Report accepted as presented. 

5) Report on endangered historical properties – Williams / Boltwood House 
a) Allan Kidston (Goshen’s Treasurer) requested contact information for Nancy 

Clifford (Williams Boltwood House Trustee.  He was going to pass that 
information along to the Title attorney so she can follow up with her regarding 
contact information for the remaining heirs of the property. 

6) Status of completion of and summary of MHC inventory forms on historical 
properties 
a) Reviewed letter from Michael Steinitz – MA Historical Commission – FY16 

Survey & Planning grant cycle (see attached).  The 50/50 challenge requires a 
minimum contribution of $5,000, which the GHC cannot meet. 

7) Report of GHC representative on CPA Committee 
a) No update since there was no meeting held. 

8) Report of the Curator 
a) Alarm system battery needs to be purchased.  BL took pictures of the existing 

battery so he can acquire a similar one to replace it. 



b) FM has been prepping the museum for winter. 

c) Basement door is sealed.  Would caulking be a better remedy for the cold air 
that’s leaking through the cracks?  Need to investigate. 

d) FM and MW attended the GHS presentation on the Packard steam engines. 

9) New Business 
a) No new business discussed. 

10) Adjournment 

a) Meeting was adjourned at 8:45PM. 

b) Minutes submitted by:  Bob Labrie 














